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7207 Stephen F. Austin
Jones Creek, TX 77541
(979) 233-2700


SPECIAL CALLED MEETING

The Board of Alderman for the Village of Jones Creek, Texas will hold a Special Called Council Meeting on August 6, 2024, at the Village Hall Located at 7207 Stephen F. Austin Road beginning at 6:00 p.m. Members of the public are able to attend the meeting in person via teleconference.

This written notice, the meeting agenda, is posted online at http://www.villageofjonescreektexas.com. The public are permitted to offer public comments telephonically as provided by the agenda and as permitted by the presiding officer during the meeting. A recording of the telephonic meeting will be available to the public in accordance with the Open Meetings Act upon written request.  The matters discussed and acted on at the meeting are as follows:

1.	CALL TO ORDER	
6:00 pm.
2.	INVOCATION PLEDGE OF ALLIGENCE	
Invocation led by Alderman A.J. Jinkins. Pledge led by all. 
3.	ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS	
Alderman Glen Jordan- Absent. Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty- Presnt. Alderwoman Tammy Butler- Present. Mayor Corey Thomas- Present. Alderman David Galloway- Present. Alderman A.J. Jinkins- Present. 
4.  	COMMUNICATION OF VISITORS (PUBLIC COMMENT)	
Section 551.007 of the Texas Government Code allows a member of the public who desires to address the body regarding an item on an agenda for open meeting of the body to address the 	body regarding the item at the meeting before or during the body's consideration of the item.
None. 
 
5.	OLD BUSINESS
	None.
6.	NEW BUSINESS
	a. 	Presentation by Better Brazoria.	
Link to watch meeting on Facebook: https://fb.watch/tPBavseopL/
Melanie Oldham introduced herself. She is from Freeport and runs a non profit group called Better Brazoria Clean Air and Water. She went on to introduce some members such as Dr. Gary Witt who put together the PowerPoint presentation. Thanks were given to the citizens of Jones Creek along with the Aldermen and Alderwomen and Mayor for attending and allowing it to be set up so quickly. Ms. Melanie Oldham explained that Better Brazoria is basically a watchdog that tries to improve the quality of life in all of southern Brazoria County. Better Brazoria talks to small towns and cities about how we have to be selective about what type of businesses we allow to come into our community. She talks about the risks and problems and how they could outweigh many little benefits. Ms. Oldham started by reading through and overview as follows: The company that owns the Texas Gulf link Project is called Sentinel Midstream and their main financer is called Cresta Fund Management and they want to construct the Gulf Link oil export project in your community. Which would include massive crude oil storage facility onshore and offshore 36” and 42” pipeline and  oil export terminal about 30 miles off the coast and onshore about 9.7 miles of 36” pipeline and 12.7 miles of 42” pipeline and some of it will go through t the Justin Hersh Wildlife Management area and through some wetlands and 30 miles offshore. She then explained what the want to do is lug 2 oil tankers at a time and that most people in the town have been opposing it since 2019. She explains that there are a lot of concerns about this happening and the potential for oil spills. There were 200 plus people that signed in opposition in 2019. Ms. Oldham explains that these local comments are sent to federal agencies. One is Maritime Agency and the US Coastguard. Both have to give permits for them to construct this project. Because there was 30k comments in opposition and maybe 5k in support and they had to answer all of theses questions. She goes on to explain that there were questions about why are the building in a flood zone, and why do they want to put the tank farm at county road 400 and Peach Point road and they tried to answer those questions and make them sound better but in 2021 they came out with the supplemental environmental package and tried to make the project better and make it safer. Ms. Oldham states that again they were able to get 50k comments because so many people have been looking at this project for some time. Since 2019 there has been 4 deep water projects proposed. Alderman A.J. Jinkins asked if the location for the project in Sufside. Dr. Witt says it is on the north side by Swan Lake through the wetlands, through the beach and on either side of the pipeline are houses. One of the citizens asked how deep the pipeline would be? To which Dr Witt replied there’s one 36” pipeline and one 42” Alderman David Galloway asked did he know the depth? Dr. Witt responded that no, he does not know but that once it’s in the beach it will be laying on the floor of the ocean. Ms. Oldham commented that the Village of Surfside has been opposing and fighting is similar to what Jones Creek is fighting and the same problems and risks of oil spills, air pollution and affecting a lot of the wildlife and having a giant tank farm in the middle of the city. Ms. Oldham goes on to say if there are questions from anyone later about Texas Gulf link. She then said she needed to also say that they have been waiting for the final environmental impact statements since January but they had heard that maybe the project had been withdrawn and everybody was relieved but on July 5th, they filed the final environmental statement online but they also had to file it with the Freeport Library and they were closed for a week due to the hurricane. Ms. Oldham explains the reason they had to call the meeting so quickly is there is a deadline for anyone to comment and it is August 19, 2024. But because the Better Business lawyer wrote to these agencies and explained we just went through a hurricane; we think they have given until August 30th for the public to get online and post comments. Trevor Peril and others at the meeting were able to hand out postcards and can give other comments on , but it is preferred that the comments are online. Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty asked about commenting on the site as they have posted on their prior, will the question be counted again? She recalled that when she was signing the petition she was told that if she had double names on the petition, they would discount both names. Ms. Oldham explained that they are starting over so, yes, she would be able to make another comment on the site. She also went on to say that in 2019 the mayor and aldermen wrote a resolution to go in opposition and after looking at that and deciding there was no benefits, and it was sent to the governor and other agencies and does have weight. 
 Ms. Oldham went over the next slides about what Gulf Link is and said Jones Creek already has a tank farm and the new one will be 50% larger and around 8-13 tanks. She goes on to say the final EIF that was submitted is hundreds of pages long, it says they’re going to do 13. She explained that on county road 400 and at the intersection of Peach point where there is a neighborhood, and a lot of nice homes is where they want to put it. She then states that a problem with that is, it is in an (ae) flood zone. Ms. Oldham asked if there was a representative from the Drainage District. Joe Hoffman was in attendance. Ms. Oldham goes on to say that she assumed Sentinel was speaking with Joe Hofman because in the final EIF they are asking if people would be ok with it being in an (ae) flood zone if they put in a retention pond. She worried that it being so close to the Brazos River and maybe the experts needed to take a closer look at that. She said the experts’ lawyers and some people they’ve had look at it said they are trying to make it look and sound better than it is. She said she believed the 36” pipeline is already here and they’re old Exxon pipelines that somebody said were 40-50 years old and she warned that, that was a risk alone. She also said she was told it had changed to 28 miles offshore and there is Port Commissioner Dan Croft in attendance as well. Ms. Oldham points out of a map where the Port is close to the shipping lanes. She explains that one of the main concerns again is the giant oil spills and that is the recreational things that our county has is fishing and boating and this would affect all up the coast. Jeff Ballard is the CEO, and she had heard that he had been talking to Randy Stroud, the Drainage Districts’ Engineer and they said instead of having 8 taller tanks they would have 13 smaller tanks.  She then said when hurricane Harvey hit, she went to the property and took photos to see the flooding and that is where they want to build it. Alderman A.J. Jinkins asked, “Is there a reason they wouldn’t go to closer to where the water entrance is?” Ms. Oldham answered that would be something that would have to be asked to them and they have to get permission from the Drainage District 11 and that is what everyone is looking at. Joe Hoffman stated that they would have to submit plans to them and a drainage study and that is what the Drainage District is looking at, making sure there isn’t going to be any adverse impact to the community. Ms. Oldham asked what happened if they wouldn’t get the ok or the permit. Mr. Hoffman stated they would have to get the permit, but they would have to do the engineering and proper permitting in order to get that. Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty stated that they would need to get a 500-year study and Jones Creek flooded in the 100-year flood. Mr. Hoffman stated that it’s to understand what the consequences upstream and downstream are if there is a 10- or 100-year storm and what they would want to see is that there is no impact. Alderman A.J. Jinkins asked if they don’t approve it then they wouldn’t be able to move forward? Mr. Hoffman stated that is correct. Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty asked if they have to do the 500-year flood plan then they wouldn’t pass? Mr. Hoffman states that the study isn’t to show that there is never any flooding, it’s to show if there is any impact. A citizen asked if anything had been submitted to the Drainage District to which Mr. Hoffman responded he thinks they submitted something maybe 2 years ago. Ms. Oldham stated that citizens could google Texas Gulf link EIS and it is several hundreds of pages long and that it does have the impact statement. Alderman David Galloway stated that around a year ago the us court and a project was coming in dealing with coastal upgrades and they were going to put some gates in and it was going to impact our drainage and they were trying to prove to them that it would not raise the levels from any threatening value. He asked if the model had taken any of that into account. Mr. Hoffman answered that what the Drainage Districts’ part in this is that they make sure they have done their homework. Alderman David Galloway stated that the problem is there are 2 other projects that will impact this. Mr. Hoffman stated to be clear that the only thing he does is drainage and there is very good points but they are not the last step there are other steps. 
Mr. Gary Bradon asked if they were aware that the tank farm bordering Justin Hersh is already being built and maybe there is some confusion here. He also goes on to state they were only issuing 1 permit and that has been issued. Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty agreed and stated that is why she is confused as well. Ms. Oldham stated that she had heard there was going to be 1 or 2 and there are several identical projects. She then stated that she heard at a meeting a CEO stated that he heard Jones Creek already had a tank farm so they can just have another one. Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty asked who would be able to answer the question of how many permits would be issued and does the Port has any knowledge about this? Dan Croft commented that at this time he has no information other than there was a response letter sent out to the EIS; he had not completed the 500-page report. He had been asked why or how did they come up with the site. Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty commented that there were other sites available. Dan Croft that was speaking, also commented that the Nepa data sources that they are using were not fully vetted and there is also Title 6 and that is impact on lower to moderate income families and they did not address that and will not address that. He went on to say that there were points in the presentation that were not substantiated and that don’t compliment their request. Mr. Croft also stated that he is speaking as an individual and not as a representative for the Port of Freeport Alderwoman Nicole Hardesty did reiterate that the location they are discussing is outside of Jones Creek city limits and unfortunately because of that, there isn’t a decision the council can make. Ms. Oldham asked if this was in Jones Creeks’ ETJ to which council respond no, it is in Freeports’ ETJ. Ms. Oldham had an associate pass our flyers that have the QR code to be about to ask questions or make comments. The docket number needed is marad2019-0093 and go down to #3 to the Gulflink Project and select comment. Ms. Oldham mentioned that possibly next Tuesday the 19th having everyone that wanted to make an online comment get together and they could assist in navigating the website. www.regulations.gov is the website to make citizens comments and/or questions. 
Ms. Oldham suggested that things the City Council can do is file comments to Mayrad, review any needed local permits and get with the city attorney regarding storm water management, zoning, construction, electric and water permits. She goes on to mention that their lawyers are with Lone Star Legal in Brazoria, and they were the ones that helped in the case of SPOT Project. 
*QR code for comments is attached at the end of the minutes. 

7.	COUNCIL ANNOUNCEMENTS OF ITEMS OF COMMUNITY INTEREST
	a.	Expression of thanks, congratulations, etc.
	b.	Reminder of upcoming events organized by the Village.
	c.	Information regarding Community events outside of the Village.
	d.	Announcements of public threats to health or safety.
All of 7. Is to be postponed until Regular Council Meeting August 20th, 2024. 
8.	FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS	
· Discuss and Consider City Hall providing a letter against the Gulf Link Project and Sentinel Midstream activities affecting the Village of Jones Creek Texas and their residents. 
9.	ADJOURN
7:24pm- Alderman A.J. Jinkins made a motion to adjourn. Alderman David Galloway seconded motion. All were in favor. None opposed. Motion was carried. 
					CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that this Public Notice was on the official Bulletin Board at the City Hall on 2nd day of August 2024 no later than 5:30 p.m.



____________________________
							          Lauren Grayson, City Secretary

NOTE: ITEMS WILL NOT NECESSARILY BE DISCUSSED AND ACTED ON IN THE ORDER THEY APPEAR ON THE AGENDA.  THE BOARD OF ALDERMAN AT ITS DISCRETION, MAY DISCUSS AND TAKE ACTION ON ANY OR ALL OF THE ITEMS LISTED IN A DIFFERENT ORDER IF A MAJORITY OF THE COMMITTEE SO DETERMINES.    

This notice is being posted pursuant to the Texas Open Meeting Act. (Chapter 551, Government Code). In compliance with the American with Disabilities Act, on request the Village of Jones Creek will provide for reasonable accommodations for persons attending meetings of its Board of Aldermen. Requests for such accommodation or for interpreter services should be received 48 hours prior to any meeting. Please contact the Village Secretary’s office at 979-233-2700 to request such accommodation.  
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